

Dannemora Meeting 3/12/2019

Joyce called the meeting to order at 7:03.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 12/11/2018. Joyce made the motion to accept and Amanda 2nd the motion. There were no meetings in January and February.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Amanda, Marah, Kellee

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Kellee made the motion to accept and Marah 2nd the motion.

Communications and Bills: Joyce received the \$500.00 deposit back from the fairgrounds. The 2019 fair contract and requested sponsor of \$250.00 have also been received. Ribbons have been ordered for a total of \$626.40. We received thank you letters from North Country Animal Shelter and Elmore SPCA for our donation.

Old Business: for this year all Ranch Classes will be exhibition classes. The rules, for this year, will be lenient. Ponies will also be allowed to compete. More will be discussed on this at the next meeting.

Nancy will send Erin the class list changes.

Kellee said that the 4-H will provide two recyclable bins. They will be used for the Dannemora, LCAC, and fair.

Next meeting we will discuss the gymkhana on Saturday evening.

Nancy will send out an email to members on the details of the raffle. Amanda needs to know items donated before 3/22/2019 so tickets can be distributed to members. Each member will receive 20 to start. They will be \$6.00 for 5 or \$1.00 each. We will start selling them in April and the drawing will be at the show. Amanda's contact information is: 518-937-1928 or bankeramanda@hotmail.com

Joyce made the motion and Kellee 2nd the motion that all members must sell raffle tickets to receive member benefits. Each member will receive 20 tickets to sell, and can request more. As a family/individual member the benefit you will receive one free additional stall, and for every 20 additional tickets another free stall...etc.....

New Business: Nancy will send out an email reminder that dues were supposed to be paid by the end of January 2019. \$15.00 child/individual and \$25.00 family. Please send to: Joyce Huntley, 110 Gene LeFevre Road, Cadyville, NY 12918

Sponsors are needed. Amanda will be sending out the thank you letters next week. Nancy will send Amanda last years sponsor list.

Nancy will let Erin know that we will need 60 show booklets, with the two stables on the side. Last years cost was around \$2.73 a booklet for a total of \$163.68.

Tammy's Lunch Box will be our food vendor. Key RD Trailers will provide the office trailer. Joyce will check with Jamie Begor for shavings and order same as last year. 90 bags=2 pallets. Joyce will also check with Casella on the dumpsters.

We will discuss patterns at the next meeting.

Next meeting will be 4/2/2019.

Kellee made the motion and Marah 2nd the motion to adjourn at 8:20.

Dannemora Meeting 4/2/2019

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:10.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 3/12/19. Amanda made the motion to accept and Jane 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Amanda, Jane, Margaret, Marah, Shauna, Billy

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Margaret made the motion to accept and Jane 2nd the motion.

Communications & Bills: Billy made the motion and Jane 2nd the motion to donate \$50.00 to 4-H horse camp.

Proposals for New Memberships: The Donah Family have resigned from the club effective 4/2/19.

Old Business: Billy made the motion and Marah 2nd the motion to have NO gymkhana on Saturday of the show.

The Ranch classes that will be added are: Trail, Rail Pleasure and Rail Riding. Trail will be at end of day on Saturday and the other two end of day on Sunday. Nancy will check with Judges on working on language for show booklet criteria. This year the rules will be lenient and will be more like exhibitions classes, but working toward developing a ranch division in the future.

Raffle: All members, via email, will receive raffle tickets and information. If you are unable to print out the tickets, please let me or Amanda know. As you sell them, you can send to Amanda Banker, PO Box 23, Cadyville, NY 12918; 518-937-1928; bankeramanda@hotmail.com. Tickets can be sold up to the time of the drawing on Sunday June 16th at noon.

Amanda and Joyce finished the thank you sponsor letters.

Joyce checked with Jamie Begor for shavings and will check with Casella again as the show gets closer.

Angel has ribbons to donate back to the club.

Nancy will send out dues are due reminder again.

Some of the patterns were chosen. Still need to decide on Ranch classes, trail.

New Business: Nancy will check with Holly for our announcer, and with De to help Holly in booth.

Shauna will reserve hotel rooms for two nights each for judges, and one night for Holly.

Nancy will ask Donna if she can get chairs as High Point awards and have them donated.

Next meeting will be 5/7/19.

Shauna made the motion and Amanda 2nd the motion to adjourn at 9:00.

Dannemora Meeting of 5/7/2019

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:15.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 4/2/2019. Amanda made the motion to accept and Billy 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Angel, Christy, Caroline, Amanda, Shauna, Marah, Jennifer, Hannah, Billy

Treasurers' Report: Attached: Jennifer made the motion to accept and Angel 2nd the motion.

Communications & Bills: Billy said thank you for the beautiful arrangement for his Sister-In-Law Connie. Joyce received invoice for insurance from Chauvin \$555.00/Yr. A check for \$50.00 will be sent to Jane for the passing of her Mom.

Proposal For New Memberships: Shayne Jabaut has resigned from the club effective 5/7/2019.

Old Business: For trail pattern Erin will be checking with Ann from FTR club as to how many obstacles to use. Ranch pattern will be set up the same, but with a log drag, and will be after the lope around.

We have received \$195.00 for the raffle so far.

Angel donated ribbons back to the club. Thank you Angel.

De will be working in the booth with Holly as a volunteer. Holly will be our announcer.

Donna will be ordering 10 high point and reserve chairs. Donating are: Wayne and Nancy, Joyce, Billy & Rosemary, Amanda & Family, Jennifer & Family, Angel & Family, Larry & Donna, Craig & Tracey Bosley, Caroline, and Margaret & Family.

New Business: Clean up day at fairgrounds is 5/10/2019 at 5:00. No rain date set.

Nancy will send out to members the listing of workers. Billy will ringmaster on Saturday morning and Jennifer on Sunday morning. Ringmasters for Saturday and Sunday afternoon needed.

Stall sheet went around. Nancy will send out an email reminder to members to let Billy know how many stalls you need by 5/17/2019. After that it will be first come, first served.

Sponsors have to be in to Joyce by 6/1/2019.

Joyce made the motion and Angel 2nd the motion to donate \$50.00 to 4-H for fair trophies to be paid after the Dannemora Show.

Next meeting will be 6/4/2019.

Christy made the motion and Caroline 2nd the motion to adjourn at 8:09.

Dannemora Meeting of 6/4/2019

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:11.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 5/7/2019. Jane made the motion to accept and Angel 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Caroline, Jane, Kelly, Angel, Shauna, Amanda

Treasurers' Report: Attached: Amanda made the motion to accept and Caroline 2nd the motion.

Communications & Bills: Donna submitted a bill for \$174.33 for ribbon exchange items. Joyce paid the fairgrounds \$2000.00. Sponsors received so far \$2145.00. \$250.00 of that are sponsor credits for a total of \$1895.00 received.

We will wait until after the show to send to the fair the \$250.00 requested sponsor money.

Proposals for New Memberships: Shauna proposed Paige and Tara Ebere. Their contact info is 518-578-3303; tebere@westelcom.com; 253 West Church St. West Chazy, NY 12992.

Old Business: Trail patterns are all done and will be posted on line soon. The show program on the FTR website is still 2018. Erin is fixing.

Raffle money received so far is \$349.00. Some of the raffle items will be on display at show.

Nancy confirmed with the judges, and will confirm with Tammy's Lunch Box and Key RD.

Shauna will make room reservations for the Judges and Holly.

Joyce has received the ribbons.

New Business: Wayne and Nancy will check with Peru Farm Center, Jordan Kelleher, for the use of a tractor with a bucket from June 14th – through and including June 17th in exchange for a full page ad.

Next meeting will be the clean up meeting on 6/17/2019.

Amanda made the motion to adjourn at 8:05 and Joyce 2nd the motion.

Dannemora Clean Up Meeting of 6/17/2019

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:00

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 6/6/2019. Jason made the motion to accept and Donna 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Nancy, Erin, Will, Belrose's, Hick's, Jane, West's, Shauna, Jason, Donna, Larry, De, Lavalley's, Todd Rabideau.

Treasurers' Report: These are rough #'s figures for the show:

Raffle	\$1,290.00
Sponsors	\$2,460.00 includes credits
Show	\$9,100.00
Expenses	\$6,600.00

Proposals For New Memberships: Larry proposed Todd & Amy Rabideau; trabideau72@yahoo.com; Todd #:518-572-0191; Amy: 518-645-0434; 425 Brand Hollow Rd, Peru, NY 12942.

Paige and Tara Ebere are our latest members. Their membership date is 6/17/2019.

Communications & Bills: The pizzas for the clean up meeting is \$119.34

Old Business: None

Show: we have 75 full sets of ribbons remaining. Right now we need 138 sets total.

	Have	Need
Blue	3	60
Red	19	44
Yellow	5	58
White	5	58
Pink	29	34
Green	40	23

We also only have one small reserve ribbon

The show numbers seemed to be up. No one heard any negative feed back. Weather was excellent. Bottle return was \$10.70. It was suggested that every garbage container also have a bottle return next to it.

Ranch classes were big. We may split the classes into age divisions next year. 18 & under and 19 & Over, and possibly add some more.

Talked about adding a couple of fun games on Saturday night such as egg & spoon, mint Julep, and maybe sit a buck.

Raffle was a huge success, and will be doing one again for 2020. We talked about having an incentive for the person that sells the most tickets.

It was suggested that we may have prizes for random classes and random placings.

Donna said she will take care of the prizes for Lead Line and the Beginner Classes.

We will be having High Point and Reserve Chairs again. The colors may be black, instead of green, with yellow/gold lettering.

Following a brief discussion, Larry made the motion and Jason 2nd the motion to allow a 15 minute jumping warm up on the course.

Next Meeting will be October 1, 2019.

Reagan made the motion and Erin 2nd the motion to adjourn at 7:36.

Dannemora Meeting of 10-1-2019

Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:12

Nancy read the minutes of the previous clean up meeting of 6-17-2019. Amanda made the motion to accept and Tara 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Shauna, Amanda, Margaret, Tara Ebere

Treasurers Report: Attached: Margaret made the motion to accept and Tara 2nd the motion.

Communications & Bills: We have not yet received our \$500.00 deposit back from fairgrounds. Club received thank you cards from the 4-H kids for the trophy donation for fair. Joyce submitted the 990N report on 10-1-2019. Billy had surgery; Club will be sending him a gift card to Runnings for \$50.00.

Proposals for New Memberships: None. Todd and Amy Rabideau are our latest members. Their membership date is 10-1-2019.

Show: Much discussion on ribbons and ribbon exchange because of the cost. Suggestions and proposals were:

Changing from ribbons to prizes.

Asking for donations from vendors for random drawings for exhibitors placings.

Reinvesting raffle money for prizes.

Tara made a proposal, and Joyce 2nd the proposal to give out tickets for placings instead of ribbons. Tickets may be redeemed toward show bill, raffle or ribbon exchange. Lost tickets will not be replaced.

Ribbons will still be on hand so exhibitors can borrow them for pictures.

Ribbons will still be passed out for walk/trot, leadline, and novice classes.

May have prizes instead of grand and reserve ribbons.

Ask Judges what your cost will be if we pay them in cash.

Decreased paid help worked well with De helping Holly in booth.

All Ranch classes will be split by Novice and Open. We will be working on the ruling of this. We may be adding Ranchmanship class.

Shauna nominated and Margaret 2nd to have Amanda be in charge of raffle again for 2020. It was suggested that the member who sells the most tickets gets 20 free tickets. We're also asking everyone to donate a raffle prize.

New Business: Shauna made the motion and Joyce 2nd motion to split cost for two remote mikes, two headsets and a receiver at a cost of \$106.20. Will split cost with LCAC and FTR.

Next meeting will be November 5th, 2019.

Joyce made the motion and Tara 2nd the motion to adjourn at 8:34.

Dannemora Meeting of 12/3/2019
Shauna called the meeting to order at 7:08.

Nancy read the minutes of the previous meeting of 10/1/2019. There was no November 5th meeting do to weather and scheduling conflicts. Billy made the motion to accept and Tara 2nd the motion.

Attendance: Joyce, Nancy, Amanda, Shauna, Tara, Billy, Kellee, Angell

Treasurers' Report: Attached. Billy made the motion to accept and Amanda 2nd the motion.

Communications & Bills: Joyce paid Erin \$90.00 for the website. We received a sale postcard from Hodges Badge for 10% off for their winter sale. Club still has not received the \$500.00 deposit from fairgrounds.

Proposals for New Memberships: None

Old Business: More discussion on ribbons. Club will purchase six rolls of different colored raffle tickets to pass out by placings instead of ribbons. It was suggested that a blue ticket (1st place) would be worth \$2.00 and all other placings \$1.00. The tickets could be turned in off show bill, and perhaps off food wagon. Prizes will remain the same...1 ticket = 1 prize. Nancy will check with Tammy's Lunch Box to see if she can do it before anything is final.

There was much discussion on Ranch classes on how to divide the classes, for example: Novice, Open, Age breakdown etc., and what the high point award for that division will be. It will not be a chair. More discussion at a later time on what it may be. Kellee and Angell will check on how many exhibitors in each age division before we decide on how to classify the classes.

Nancy has been working on getting the judges.

Amanda asks that she has the information for raffle items by Mid March.

New Business: Club was wondering if Erin can let us know how much the website is used.

Kellee made the motion and Angell 2nd the motion to keep the same slate of officers for 2020, and the secretary cast one vote to keep the same slate:

President:	Shauna Gilligan
Vice President:	Billy Reif
Treasurer:	Joyce Huntley
Secretary:	Nancy Sorrell

Next meeting will be 1/7/2020

Billy made the motion and Amanda 2nd the motion to adjourn at 8:19 for some of Billy's delicious cake.